Roaming Around Reidsville

By Angela G. Stadler

Public Information Officer

City of Reidsville

Reidsville’s new City Manager Summer Woodard has hit the ground running since arriving for work on June 14th. In fact, she started before her first day, having individual meetings with the City’s Management Team and making contacts with local business leaders. Summer is tenth in the line of Reidsville managers and the City’s first female manager.
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Woodard came to Reidsville by way of her hometown Franklin, North Carolina. In the past 10 years, she started as Assistant to the Town Manager, then Human Resources Officer before eventually making her way into the Town Manager’s seat of the quaint mountain town. But she was looking not only to make her way up the ranks in Franklin but also seeking the challenge of managing a larger city.
When she saw the advertisement for the City Manager opening here, she started finding out more about Reidsville. She started exploring the City’s website and searched the Internet for related items about the City.
“During my research, I notice that the City of Reidsville is a progressive City that is immersed in history,” Woodard said. “This intrigued me. The rich history of the tobacco industry put Reidsville on the map. When the tobacco industry started to decline, the City didn’t let that define them. Everyone worked together to come up with creative approaches to move the City forward. We can learn so much from our past and use that momentum to progress forward.”

Another factor that attracted her to Reidsville was the team concept.
“The Team Reidsville approach spoke volumes to me when I was considering applying for this position,” she explained. “I really like the concept that everyone in the community is part of Team Reidsville. It takes residents, businesses, elected officials and City staff working together to build a better community for all.”

While Reidsville may be larger than the Town of Franklin, Woodard sees a lot of similarities between the two. “Both have been able to retain their small town/city charm,” she noted. “Everyone in Reidsville and Franklin believe that working together is stronger than working separately. Everyone knows each other and tries to look out for each other. Both Reidsville and Franklin pride themselves on being a team, but most importantly, a family.”

While Reidsville’s economy was built on tobacco and textiles, the City has been able to diversify and attract different types of industries. Franklin’s current economy is driven by tourism. As a destination town, Franklin has used its location, nestled in the Great Smoky Mountains, to attract many tourists, basically doubling its population at certain times of the year as many have second homes in the area, Woodard explained. No doubt some of the ideas she learned and implemented in Franklin can be used to help Reidsville lure both visitors and new residents to the City.
In her first couple of weeks in Reidsville, Woodard has been focusing on learning the City’s new Fiscal Year 2021-2022 budget. In Franklin, she prided herself on being able to do more with less. Franklin had one of the lowest tax rates in the State at 32 cents per $100 valuation. Yet Woodard was able to create successful budgets that met the needs of the residents and City departments without sacrificing services. She will bring that same fiscal responsibility to her work here in Reidsville.

In addition to meeting staff and reviewing the budget, Woodard continues to visit businesses and meet community members. She has already been to several Chamber of Commerce ribbon cuttings and other events to meet local residents and business owners. “Everyone has been very welcoming and helpful during my transition,” the City Manager said.

Just what does Woodard see for Reidsville’s future? “The City has so much potential,” she stressed, “and is positioned perfectly for growth. With the future Interstate-785 connecting Reidsville and locations like the new casino being built in Danville, Virginia, growth in Reidsville is inevitable. This will pave the way for more hotels, restaurants, businesses and industries.”
Woodard would also like to continue the City’s revitalization of its downtown area. She envisions more planters, flowers, banners, street and sidewalk repair being done downtown to make the City’s front porch an inviting place for all to visit. “We need to continue to capitalize on our beautiful downtown,” she said. 

With soon-to-open projects like the brewery and Reidsville Showcase, now is the perfect time to give our lovely downtown a little extra shine. We believe Woodard is just the City Manager to make it happen.

In other news, what’s happening in the City of Reidsville, both in the downtown and around town, during the month of July?
Independence Day Celebration.

After last year’s fireworks launch from Jaycee Ballpark, the City’s Independence Day Celebration returns to Lake Reidsville on Saturday, July 3. Gates will open at 5 p.m. The cost will be $5 per car or $2 per walk-in. No carnival rides are planned this year, but there will be entertainment, food and fun. From 5-6:30 p.m., the Sam Fribush Trio will be performing. Also from 5-9 p.m., there will be roving performers from the Imagine Circus entertaining those in attendance, including from 6:30-7 p.m. a magician performing tricks to delight and amaze. The band, Sumthin 4 the People, will be offering R&B from 7-9 p.m., followed by a DJ mix from 9-10 p.m. An LED Light Show will be on tap from 9-9:30 p.m. leading up to the fireworks extravaganza starting at 10 p.m. If you only want to see the fireworks, visitors are encouraged to arrive before 9 p.m. to ensure park entry!
2nd Downtown Fridays Return!
Unfortunately, the first of the 2nd Downtown Fridays in June was washed out due to bad weather, but we’re hoping for sunny skies for the July 9th event as the downtown cruize-ins return to Scales Street, complete with music, kid’s zone and food. Hours are 6 p.m.-9 p.m. Second time’s a charm but, from now on, the plan is to have the event rain or shine!
Concerts on the Square.

The Summer 2021 concert series at Market Square, 303 S. Scales Street, in downtown Reidsville will feature the band Cassette Rewind, which will play that great 80s music. The concerts start at 7 p.m. until 9 p.m. on Saturday, July 24. Bring your chair. You can go to www.reidsvillenc.gov to find out more.

The Reidsville Chamber of Commerce will be providing a Beer Garden at both the Downtown Friday events and concerts.
New Residents Event.

For those residents new to Reidsville since our December of 2019 event, we are starting back the City’s “Reside in Reidsville” get-togethers! These events give new residents an opportunity to learn more about their new home, including the services available. The upcoming event is set for 5-7 p.m. on Thursday, July 29, at Lake Reidsville, 630 Water Works Road. City staff and other organizations will be on hand to chat with new residents about the City. There will be free hot dogs, pontoon boat rides and more. If you are a new resident of Reidsville since 2020 and would like to attend, please R.S.V.P. by calling 336-349-1099.
Fitness on the Square.

For those who have been stuck at home, here’s the chance to get some exercise. “Fitness on the Square” at Market Square in downtown Reidsville began in May and continues through September. Class times have changed to 6:30-7:30 p.m. “Pound” classes are held on Mondays and “Bootcamp” on Thursdays. Pound is a full body cardio-jam session using drum sticks (provided) while Bootcamp is interval training mixing calisthenics, body weighted exercises, cardio and strength training. Bring a mat, towel and water! Email downtown@reidsvillenc.gov. Funded in part by Cone Health.

Farmer’s Market.

Don’t forget! The Farmer’s Market at Market Square in downtown Reidsville is open! Come get your fresh veggies and more at the market, open from 7 a.m. until 1 p.m. Saturdays, Tuesdays & Thursdays. EBT customers can double their benefits with cap! 
For the Baseball Fan.
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The Reidsville Luckies continue collegiate play at Jaycee Ballpark in July. The inaugural opening June 12th was fantastic as the Luckies landed up winning their first home game with a walkoff. Also, the City of Reidsville was thrilled that the family of Ed Meeks, Jr., a bat boy for the minor league Luckies in the 1950s, donated his uniform prior to the start of the game. Check out the oldnorthstateleague.com website or Old North State’s Facebook page for the schedule and more. 
